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         South Suburban Sanitary District              

                  July 1, 2021 – Board Minutes


SPECIAL BOARD MEETING MINUTES
July 1, 2021
Call to Order – Director Griffith called the meeting to order at 10:00 A.M.
1. Roll Call of Directors - Director Koger, Director Harter, and Director Griffith were present. District Manager Michael Fritschi and Cindy Oden were present. Also in attendance were Heather Tramp, Marissa Davidson, Ken Schell, Joe Spendolini, Laura Spendolini, Rochelle Long, and Dan Mchler, all members of the general public. 
Director Harter and Director Koger were sworn in by Rochelle Long. 
2. Public Input – Mr. Schell asked the Board if they have educated themselves on the (District TMDL compliance) projects. Director Harter stated that he was elected to kill the projects. Mr. Koger added they were elected to kill the projects in the manner that they are now. Mr. Schell stated that Mr. Harter and Mr. Koger were voted in to serve the District. Mr. Harter stated that the voting public made it clear that they were to kill the projects. Mr. Schell asked how he can get out of the land contract with the District. Mr. Harter stated that he would have no problem releasing Mr. Schell from his contract. Mr. Griffith stated that the District will get with legal council and reply formally. 

3. New Business
a. Director Harter made a motion to approve Resolution #225 Removing Jim Bellet and Charles Dehlinger and installing Kevin Harter and Mike Koger to signatory authority, Director Koger seconded the motion, and the motion was approved by a unanimous vote. 
b. Director Koger moved to appoint Director Harter as Board Chairman, Director Harter seconded the motion, and the motion was approved by a unanimous vote. 
c. Director Koger moved to appoint Mr. Fritschi as Secretary to the Board, Director Harter seconded the motion, and the motion was approved by a unanimous vote. 
4. Old Business
a. The Secretary informed the Board as to the status of the Lagoon #1 solids removal project. The Secretary mentioned that at this time, without specific recycled water project solutions identified, that it would be premature to excavate Lagoon #1. The Board concurred and there was not action taken.
5. Other

a. The Board signed signature cards with WAFED bank. 
b. Director Harter made a motion to instruct the Secretary to inform the District land use attorney to stop proceeding with the LUBA case, and the motion was approved by a unanimous vote.
c. The Board agreed to hold regular meetings on the third Tuesday of the month at 5 PM.
d. The District will hold a Board Workshop, tentatively, on July 14, 2021 and will include Greg Svelund the DEQ regional coordinator, Scott White from KDD to discuss the possibility of providing recycled water to the Klamath Drainage District. The Secretary to coordinate with a time that works for everyone.   
6. Adjourn
Director Griffith made a motion to adjourn, Director Koger seconded the motion, and the motion was approved by a unanimous vote. The meeting was adjourned at 10:26 AM. The next special board meeting is set for July 14, 2021 at a time to be determined.  
Secretary ____________________                 Board Representative _______________________
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